
 
 DIRECTIVE 
 
 
To:  LPG Gas Companies and/or LPG Registered Servicemen 
 
From: Glen H. Jex, Chief 
  Bureau of Weights and Measures 
 
Date: March 14, 1995 
 
Subject: Meter Testing Requirements 
 
This directive is to remind LP gas companies in Idaho of some of 
the requirements that must be complied with, if we are to continue 
to test and adjust the metering systems on LPG trucks and 
dispensers. 
 
 1)  Each installation must have a proper vapor fitting on the 
     tank that can be connected to our volumetric prover.  We 
     must be able to connect to this fitting without removing 
     any other lines, such as stove lines, by-pass lines, etc. 
 
 2)  Each dispenser must have a 110 volt electrical outlet   
      installed within 50 feet of the pump and metering system. 
 
 3)  If dispenser meters and registers are placed in a metal   
   cabinet, there must be an access hole in the top of the      
cabinet to permit gear changes to be made to the register. 
 
 4)  When a security seal must be broken on a LPG system for   
   any reason, call the district weights and measures         
officer.  In all cases, notify this office in writing         
whenever a security seal is broken or removed from a         
liquified petroleum gas system meter, register, or         
temperature compensator. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at (208) 334-2345. 
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